Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 19, 2012
Present
 Larry Melnyk – President                                       George McLachrie - Membership
 Nelson Lu – Treasurer                                            Mark Sun – Junior Development
 Hazel Padula – Ladies League                               Louie Bortolazzo – Men’s League 

 Graham Youde, Operations                                    Val Cuthbert – Secretary   
Susan Youde – Social                                                 
Jackie Brown – Tournament Director                       
Geoff Lakeman – Vice President 

Absent 
David Pell – Director at Large   
Approval of draft agenda
 Approval of Draft Agenda moved by Hazel, seconded by Graham.  Motion approved.      

Adoption of the Minutes from September 19th, 2012.   
George moved that the minutes be adopted with the noted changes, Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the September 19, 2012 Minutes  

· The court divider nets were purchased and installed. 
· Ladies League lessons.  Action:  Glen has spoken to Eva and he is waiting for her to get back to him.

· The crack on court #10 was brought to the City of Burnaby’s attention.  It will be repaired.

· Notice was e mailed to members on the first social to be held on September 28th.  Action:  Geoff will add the information to the website and update the website.  
· Hazel and Val will assist in moving items no longer required from the club office.  This is an ongoing winter project. 

· The Burnaby bi laws allow no smoking signs to be put up in the bubble and in the clubhouse.  

· Action:  Jackie will contact the high school to look into the process of obtaining student volunteers for the Burnaby Open.  

· The City of Burnaby will allow up to a 10 x 10 shed on the property.  Preferably in the fenced area, side or back of the building. 

· Glen has reimbursed BTC on overpayment and sent in an invoice to BTC for money owed.  

Head Pro Report 

1. Junior Development Program 
· Began on October 6th  
·  24 kids currently enrolled 
· 6 coaches participating
· First time class for 4 and 5 year old children
· Adding 4 more kids to the next class to fill it 
2. Box Ladder 
· Sign up started next week.  33 players enrolled so far
· This includes 5 new members
· Box grouping to be released soon 
3. Tennis BC Enquiry 

· They are looking for 44 hours of court time on Saturday November 10th (holiday weekend)  They need 4 courts 10 – 12 hours
· They are offering $10.00 per hour 
· There may be a men’s senior league match conflict – Glen will check this out
· The board vote was in favour of allowing this 
4. My Injury Update 

· I have injured my knee area, an x-ray shows no serious knee issues
· It appears to be just a frustrating, long healing , deep muscle injury
· My last on-court lesson was September 16th
· I am still able to run the Junior Development on the court and I have brought in an outside coach to do some of my lessons that require hitting 
· I am hoping to be back on the court within a few weeks 

· This has been the longest injury of my career

      5.  Action:  Glen’s contract needs to be completed
Office Manager Report 
· Rae is recommending that the Under 24 hours rule  be changed as members are holding onto 24 hour court and when they finish they add their name to another 24 hour court that had been previously booked while they were finishing off their under 24 hours court.  She proposes that all under 24 hour bookings cannot be added to or changed once you book it.  Who you book with is who you play with.  Jackie put forward a motion to have all players’ names when the court is booked and that you can not play back to back on the 24 hour courts.  Graham seconded this motion.  Motion passed.  Action:   Jackie will prepare the wording for the change.  
· 6 people signed up for the social. 

· The same balls need to be used for the ball machine.  Pressure-less or regular balls as long as only one type is used.  The warranty will not be affected.

· She will purchase Nel’s gift

· Towels have been purchased.  Jackie will do the laundry and staff will water the plants. 

· Membership:  230 adults, 18 juniors = 248 members.  55 previous members did not join – she has a list and they will be called before Oct. 30th.  11 p/pay signed up.  Last year at this time zero signed up.  

· There was an issue of a member sneaking in a guest to play to avoid guest fees.  This needs to be brought to Rae’s attention and followed up with a letter.

Code of Ethics – final document 

· The revised copy of the Burnaby Tennis Club Code of Conduct was circulated to board members.  Graham moved that the document be approved, Geoff seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   Copy attached to minutes
Report on the meeting with the City of Burnaby to discuss terms of Burnaby Tennis Club Lease

· See attached summary and meeting notes
Meeting with Tennis Canada in Toronto 
· See attached Minutes York University & Rexall Centre, Tennis Canada Offices
Weather Research volunteer required and a volunteer to assist in developing a membership survey for input to permanent facility feasibility study

· Geoff volunteered to research the weather for the past two years.   
· Jackie volunteered to assist with the survey.
· Graham and George will attend the monthly Parks Board Meetings for the next few meetings.  
Security Camera 

· Graham talked to Worksafe BC regarding the requirements for working alone.  As long as you protect people to the best of your ability you are okay.  
· He received one quote and is waiting information on three additional quotes.  To be discussed further at November’s meeting. 
Clubhouse painting & decorating 

· Hazel received two quotes.  One for $3,550.00 and one for $2,450.00.  Louie will get the lower quote in writing and check to see if it includes painting the entire club.  
· There was a recommendation to hire a consultant from Benjamin Moore to suggest the colours to paint the club.  The charge is $150.00 and if you purchase the paint from Benjamin Moore it may be less or free.  Hazel will contact the person.  (Irene Frase)  
· Jackie moved that the club hire the consultant to help select the colours.  Val seconded the motion.  Motion carried
· Jackie moved that we accept the quote for $2,450.00 as long as it includes everything.  Val seconded the motion.  Motion carried
Real Live Time Tennis 

Mark will forward me the wording for this section.  

Board Member Resignation 

· Mark is not able to play tennis at the Burnaby Tennis Club this year due to family and other commitments.   Consequently, he is resigning from the Board.   The Board members thanked Mark for his work on the Board and his contributions. 
Vision, Mission Statement

· Held over to November’s meeting 
Credit for absences not related to medical reasons 

· A club member made the suggestion that if a member was away for a period of time (e.g. 3 weeks), they should be able to receive a credit for the next year.    The current club policy only provides credits due to medical reasons at this time.  Board members unanimously agreed to keep the policy as it is now.  
Summary of BC AGM – Sept. 29th 
· A copy of the report will be available in the office.  
Investment Options for the Excess Fund available in the current account 

· Nelson recommended putting $70,000.00 into a 3 year escalating term deposit and $30,000.00 into a 30 day G.I.C.  George moved that this recommendation be approved.  Hazel seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 
Senior’s Tennis Games Left over Items
· There are left over items such as pa systems and cash available for sports groups to apply for.  They have developed an application process and will be forwarding the information out in the next week or so to Larry.   Larry is away next week; hence any information should be passed on to Geoff. 
Other Business 

· There will be a day social on November 7th.   Action:   An e mail will be sent to the club members and Geoff will post on the website. 
· Action:  Graham will be getting rid of old furniture, etc. 
· Action:  Hazel will contact Lori to arrange the Board Christmas Dinner for December 6th.
Next Meeting 

· November 21, 2012
Next Meeting:  
